
 
President Barry England called a meeting of the Williamsburg Community School  

Board to order at 7:56 p.m.  Members present were: Barry England, Kristina Bratton, Amy 

Hileman, Janet Lee, Patricia Kensinger, Marion Pheasant, Carlee Ranalli and Benjamin 

Postles. 
 

Approval was received for the December minutes for the Reorganization Meeting, Committee 

of the Whole Meeting, and Regular Board Meeting. 
 

 
 
 
ITEMS                           BY THE BOARD: 
 

*Approved the Board Secretary to advertise for a Request for Proposals on Qualifications for 

an Energy Services Program. 

 

*Adopted the 2016-17 Audit Report prepared by Young, Oakes & Brown as presented. 

 

*Appointed the Blair County Tax Collection Bureau as the Local Services Tax Collector. 

 

*Approved the following field trip requests: 

  

- Kelly Over to take 6 students to participate in the Jr. High Quiz Bowl at IU8 Altoona on 

two-three dates TBD January – February 2018, at a cost of $365. 

- Robyn Bechtel to take 15 FFA members to participate in the FFA Dodgeball tournament 

at Northern Bedford High School in February, date TBD, at no cost to the district. 

- Angela Detwiler to take 21 – 8
th

 grade STEM class students to walk to the Williamsburg 

Library on February 21, 2018, at no cost to the district. 

- Christine Rhoads to take 10 Chorus members to Hollidaysburg High School for Junior 

High County Chorus on March 12 & 13, 2018, at a cost of $524.40. 

- Carole Swope to take 8-12 students to attend the Saint Francis Business Day on March 

23, 2018, at a cost of $248.52. 

 

 

*Appointed Michael Miller as Varsity Baseball Assistant Coach, step 1 at a stipend of $1,858, 

pending clearances. 

 

*Appointed Ryan Gorsuch as Varsity Baseball Volunteer Coach, pending clearances. 

 

*Appointed Adam Hileman as Varsity Baseball Volunteer Coach. 

 

*Accepted the resignation of Mary Reed as Varsity Softball Assistant Coach, with regret.  
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*Approved the following use of facilities requests: 

     - Debbie Fay’s request to use the High School gymnasium for softball conditioning on 

       Saturdays, beginning the month of January. 
 

     - Bob McCall’s request to use the High School gymnasium for baseball conditioning on 

       Saturdays, beginning the month of January. 

 

*Appointed John Kimberling as Part Time Custodial / Maintenance, at $9.95/hr., per the 

negotiated contract, pending clearances. 

 

*Approved Joshua Allison to be added to the district custodial substitute list for 2017-18 

school year, pending clearances. 

 

*Approved the following substitute bus / van drivers: 

  Evie Bacza – Altoona 

  Lloyd Holsinger, Jr. - Claysburg 

 

*Approved Grace Risbon’s request for leave without pay on January 17, 2018. 

 

*Approved the ratification for Linda Allison’s request for leave without pay on December 19, 

2017. 

 

 

 


